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Generosity Matters

How to Create a Cemetery Association

Church cemeteries have a 
long-standing history, legacy, and 
sacredness within our communi-
ties. As a way of respecting the 
saints who have gone on before us, 
the upkeep and care of cemeteries 
is important. While it is a vital part 

of a cemetery’s function, cemetery 
maintenance can become a finan-
cial burden on a church over time, 
especially without an endowment 
providing funds for maintenance 
and care. A cemetery association 
is also a great option to turn over 
upkeep and care to a group of ded-
icated individuals.

Create an Endowment Fund for a 
Church Cemetery
An endowment (or planned giving) 
fund can be invested to support 
church ministry programs such as 
cemetery maintenance, missions, 
scholarships, and building mainte-
nance long-term.

Create a Cemetery Association
In order to preserve the cemetery 
grounds, its legacy, and relieve 
costs of maintenance and man-
agement (alongside potential lia-
bility), the church can create and 

turn over care and maintenance to 
a cemetery association. The ceme-
tery association can be created as 
a non-profit organization*, open-
ing up cemetery management and 
maintenance to non-church mem-
bers who have a vested interest in 
the grounds (such as family mem-
bers or those who plan to be buried 
there). Once the cemetery associa-
tion is created, the church will deed 
the cemetery to the association. 
This is a way a church can contin-
ue to protect its cemetery, regard-
less of what happens to the church 
building. The cemetery association 
can also set up an endowment 
maintenance fund through the UM 
Foundation to enable gifts to help 
support the cemetery over time.

For more information and resourc-
es on creating a cemetery associa-
tion, visit: www.alwfumf.org/
cemetery-association.

*Contact the UM Foundation for 
more details and steps towards 
creating a cemetery association 
and/or cemetery endowment.
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Spring 2020 Board Meeting on Zoom

Planned giving programs help 
encourage and facilitate planned 
gifts and endowments to the 
church. We offer a step-by-step 
guide designed to encourage and 
support future financial needs of 
the church. 

Our investment services are 
uniquely created for managing 
church and agency funds. The 
Foundation staff assists in develop-
ing a custom investment plan for 
each participating organization or 
donor.

We offer generosity development 
through educational programs that 
foster a better understanding of 
giving and stewardship as both an 
act of worship and discipleship. 
www.alwfumf.org/events

We provide trust fund account-
ing, regular disbursements, and all 
other fiduciary administration ser-
vices. This information is reported 
to you on easy to read statements.

CHURCH PLANNED GIVING 
PROGRAMS

INVESTMENT SERVICES

GENEROSITY DEVELOPMENT/
WORKSHOPS & EVENTS

FUND ADMINISTRATION 
SERVICES

Ministries of the Alabama-West Florida  
United Methodist Foundation

We are grateful for our wonder-
ful and supportive Board of Di-
rectors and AWF Conference 
District Superintendents! Even 
though we were separated by 
distance in 2020, our Spring 
2020 Board Meeting was a suc-
cess! We were able to meet vir-
tually over Zoom to discuss the 
Foundation’s ministry and mis-

sion, report record growth, and 
share educational events we 
held in 2020. 

We are looking forward to new 
ways we can continue to serve 
both  Methodist and historically 
Methodist churches now and in 
the future.

Spring Board Meeting on Zoom (August 27, 2020)

Find us on Facebook Badge RGB / .eps

@ALWFUMF

TIPS, INSPIRATION, AND RESOURCES

Follow Us Online! Scan QR 
code with 
smartphone 
camera
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In the midst of 2020 uncertain-
ties, we have been encouraged 
by positive stewardship and giv-
ing responses in AWF Confer-
ence churches. Many churches 
are not only surviving but thriv-
ing during the challenges that 
this year has brought. God is 
moving and inspiring his people 
to give and continue ministry in 
many different and unique ways.

As we enter into fall, year-end 
giving campaigns begin, and 
many face concerns regarding 
the impact that Coronavirus 
and the CARES Act will have on 
this year’s generosity. While it is 
important to continue promot-
ing stewardship and generosity 
as a means of worship and to 
know what tax benefits are avail-
able for 2020, it is also good to 
be sensitive to those who have 
struggled this year.

As well as addressing needs that 
arose from COVID-19, the Coro-
navirus Aid, Relief and Econom-
ic Security (CARES) Act (passed 
by Congress in late March) in-
cludes tax incentives to encour-
age charitable giving in 2020. 
There are several specific chari-
table provisions included in the 
CARES Act that are only avail-
able in 2020:

5.  For those over the age of  
59 1/2 and not subject to the 
10% penalty tax for early re-
tirement plan withdrawals, the 
100% deduction limit on gifts 
made from retirement plan 
assets is an attractive choice 
for charitable giving.

If you, or your church, are inter-
ested in learning more about 
these gifts, contact us at (334) 
793-6820 or email foundation@
alwfumf.org.

*This information is not intended 
as legal, tax, or investment guid-
ance. Please consult your attor-
ney, tax professional, or invest-
ment professional for advice.

1.  You may deduct gifts of cash 
to most public charities to off-
set as much as 100% (normally 
60%) of your income. This ex-
cludes contributions to donor 
advised funds or supporting 
organizations. 

2.  If you take the standard  
deduction instead of itemiz-
ing, taxable income may be 
reduced by up to $300 for 
charitable gifts in 2020 (when 
using an “above-the-line” ad-
justment to reduce taxable in-
come).

3.   Corporate giving limits have 
been increased from 10% to 
25% by the CARES Act for 
cash contributions made to 
public charities. 

4.  For 2020, Congress has tem-
porarily waived Required 
Minimum Distribution (RMD) 
for retirement accounts. 
Qualified Charitable Distri-
bution (QCD) still remains a 
great way to make a year-end 
gift for those 70 1/2 and older 
for gifts up to $100,000.

How the CARES Act Impacts 2020 Charitable Giving

Join our email list for more resources to help your church!  Join our email list for more resources to help your church!  
Email foundation@alwfumf.org or scan the QR code on the right.Email foundation@alwfumf.org or scan the QR code on the right.
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Office Space Available Behind the UM Foundation

District of the Alabama-West 
Florida United Methodist Con-
ference. Due to the 2020 re-
structuring, this office space is 
available again for rent. The of-
fice is located at 172 Belmont 
Drive, Dothan, Alabama (behind 
the United Methodist Founda-
tion). 

If you, or someone you know, are 
interested, please call Terri Turn-
er at 334-793-6820 or email 
foundation@alwfumf.org.

For several years we were bless-
ed to rent the back of the Foun-
dation building to the Dothan 

Office Space Details:
•  Office building with 4 private 

offices with closets
• Furnished boardroom
• Bathroom and kitchenette
• Private exclusive parking area
•  Conveniently off Honeysuckle 

Road
•  Rent includes utilities, garbage 

service, and a security system
•  $1,350 per month for all 4 of-

fices
•  Single office rental is negotia-

ble

Building Exterior

Conference Room

Office SpaceOutdoor Signage


